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Dear brothers, 
 
 
 
This month we have to share sad news from the Gypsy Church. A Gypsy neighborhood in MCiuc 
burned down. Almost 250 people were left homeless. Among them were several members of the 
church. The city was granted temporary shelter. They are going to rebuild their homes as soon as the 
weather gets warmer. In these trials, Lord Jesus showed his love through innumerable help from the 
community. „When thou walkest through the fire, thou shalt not be burned” Is.43,2 came true, no 

one was hurt.  
Pastor John was constantly among them, he handled the 
situation exceptionally. It is a very sad situation, but also 
full of hope. The media deals a lot with their situation. 
The municipality is trying to find an exceptional 
alternative. The Romanian and the Hungarian 
governments have promised help. 
Here is an article about their situation at the moment, 
you can read 
it with the 

help of google translate. Please pray for them. 
https://uh.ro/nekunk-ez-volt-a-hazank-a-mindenunk/  
 
Regarding the online prison ministry, everything is going 
well. We enjoy this opportunity, we can spread the 
gospel among the inmates. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With love in Christ, 
 
 
 


